

Planning and Economic Development

Ed Anzek, AICP, Director

From: Ed Anzek, Director
To: LDFA Board Members

Date: June 29, 2012

Re: 2012 Concrete Slab Repair Program

Mr. Paul Shumejko, the City's Transportation Engineer, will be present at the July 12, 2012 meeting to provide an update on the above program and request support for utilizing the budgeted amount of \$200,000.00 that includes new streets for repair. Mr. Shumejko determined that the additional areas could be included due to the fact that last year's road work came in under budget.

As a point of information the current budget had the reconstruction of Research Dr. in the 2013 budget year for a cost around \$800,000. Staff met with City Engineers who reevaluated the condition of the road and believe that the life can be extended by utilizing some new crack sealing and repair techniques. To that end and to support that we eliminated the reconstruction budget and added another \$100,000 (Total \$300,000) for Major Road repairs. This money actually gets transferred to the major Road Fund and is carefully tracked to ensure it gets spent in the LDFA capture area.

Below is a motion for consideration:			
	-	_, the Rochester Hills Local Develor o be included in the 2012 Concrete	

i:\pla\boards commissions committees\ldfa\2012\07-12-12 meeting\memo anzek concrete repair program [2].doc